

# Easington Church of England Primary School

Happy, healthy and fulfilled NEWSLETTER 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2015



Dates for your diary – details to follow  Tues 7 <sup>th</sup> July Peterlee Partnership Festival				
Peterlee Partnership Festival				
Y5/6 residential visit to Lockerbie				
Annual Reports to parents				
2.15p.m Y6 leavers service church –				
parents and families welcome. Followed by				
Afternoon tea in the Parish Hall until 4 p.m.				
for parents of Y6 children				
School closes for Summer break				
PDDay				
PDDay				
School re-opens for Autumn Term				

Please note Leave of Absence requests will not be authorised in September (in accordance with our Attendance Policy).

**Star Pupils** 

Year Reception		Johnny Harland	
Year One	Poppy	Laight / Zach Cummings	
Year Two		Dylan Craggs	
Year Three		Will McCabe	
Year Four		Katie Alcock	
Year Five		James Hill	
Year Six		Katie Stobbs	
Pupils' pupils	Jack Banks / Katie Stirman		
Mrs Swift's Special	William Booth		
Book			
House Team of the	Oswald		
week			
Attendance week ending Friday			
Class 1		99.23	
Class 2		93.55	
Class 3		90.42	
Class 4		83.33	

## **Dyslexia Support Group**

Please find on the reverse some information regarding a support group.

# Peterlee Partnership Festival - Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> July

As part of the Festival the schools in the Partnership would like to give a donation to UNICEF. During the day they would like to create a line of "1ps" at Hesleden Primary. Therefore please can we request that children bring 1ps into school on Tuesday to take to Hesleden. Thank you.

### Seaside Lunch

On Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> July Taylor Shaw our school meals provider will be preparing a seaside lunch of fish and chips and ice-cream. If your child currently has a packed lunch and would like to join us for this special lunch please complete the slip below and return it school by Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> July along with £1.95 in a sealed envelope. If your child is in YR/1/2 please complete the slip below and return to school as each child in YR/1/2 is entitled to a free school lunch every day.

#### **Star Baker**

Lewis Craggs for his pizza and Katie Alcock for her soda bread

Jesus said to him, "I am the way, and the truth, and the life; no one comes to the Father but through Me. John 14:6

#### **School and Church Summer Fete**

Thank to those parents and families who provided prizes, toys, books and cakes for our summer fete. We will let you know in due course how much was raised. Thank you also to parents and staff who volunteered to help at the fete.

#### A message from Reverend Emma

All are very welcome to our Family Communion Service, this Sunday at 6pm in St Mary's Church. We're welcoming our new curate, Rev'd Kate, and there will be lots of celebration, singing and cake! It would be lovely to see you there.

## **Annual Reports to Parents**

Reports for children in YR-Y4 will be sent home on Friday 10<sup>th</sup> July as planned. Reports for our Y5 and Y6 children will be sent home on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> July as our Y5 and Y6 children will be returning from their residential visit on Friday. With this year's report will be a letter outlining our current systems of assessment and the plans we have for our new assessment procedures in September. The letter will also confirm which members of staff will be teaching in each year group from September 2015.

#### **Sun Protection**

For sunny days, children are encouraged to wear sun hats (named please) for extra protection. Parents are asked not to send sun protection creams to school with their child for application during the school day, either by the child or member of staff as we are not allowed to apply non-prescription items in school. There are protection creams on the market which will last for up to eight hours and we strongly advise that parents apply sun protection cream before the start of the school day.

#### **Building update**

Week ten of our building work has seen:

- The roof on our hall extension being constructed
- The partition wall in our Y5/6 classroom removed
- Foundations laid for our new office and entrance

Thank you for your patience and understanding that some things are just taking a little longer than normal during this busy time in school. Mrs Swift

If you have any queries about the content of this newsletter please ask. Please make an appointment to speak with class teachers in the first instance. Thank you

Seaside Lunch – We	dnesday 15 <sup>th</sup>	July

I would like my child	to have a Seaside Lunch on Wednesday
15 <sup>th</sup> July. I enclose £1.95	,
Signed:	Date:

Signed:

